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GASPE: - In late February the 
mayor of Gaspe, Daniel Cote, 
met with Quebec government 
ministers and high-ranking 
civil servants to discuss essen
tial issues for the town, the 
Cote-de-Gaspe MRC and the 
Gaspe Peninsula.

Mayor Cote says that he 
was “wearing my four hats,” 
during that business trip, as he 
is also the Cote-de-Gaspe pre
fect, president of the ReGIM 
(Jlegfe interm imicipale de 
transport Gaspesie - f/es-de- 
/a-Made/eine) and president of 
the aerial services committee 
for the (AiiOM des municipal- 
ires du Quebec.

“The aerial infrastructure 
problems are solved since the 
new government made an an
nouncement over the fall,” 
says Daniel Cote, referring to 
the $8.33 million announced in 
December for the Grand. River 
airport, the $3.58 million slated 
for the Gaspe airport and the 
$4.7 million earmarked for the 
Sai nt e- Anne-des- Mo nts 
airstrip.

He also points out that a 
year ago the former govern
ment adopted the partial reim
bursement measure for users, 
which can translate into a $500 
or 30% reimbursement of 
plane tickets annually.

“Now; we must tackle the 
price of tickets and improve 
the fiscal measures (for airport 
operators). The previous gov
ernment had created a national 
(Quebec-wide) committee sup
posed to take care of those as
pects. The committee members 
never met. In fact, its creation 
remains to be completed. Now; 
the first meeting will take 
place. 1 was offered a date 
pretty soon, as in next week. 1 
will try to make some time for 
that but it is not sure yet. We 
can say that things are mov
ing,*’ explains Mr. Cote.

It often costs more to fly 
between Gaspe and Montreal 
than between Montreal and 
Europe, a situation, criticized, 
by numerous organizations and 
individuals since that situation 
also prevails in other Quebec 
regions.

Rail transportation was also 
covered during Daniel Cote’s 
visit to the Quebec Transport 
Department.

“The orientation of the new 
government remains the 
same/’says Daniel Cote. He is 
referring to Coalition avenir 
Quebec minister Francois Bon- 
nardel’s statement to the effect 
that the $100 million budget 
announced on May 5,2017, by 

former premier Philippe Couil- 
lard for the Gaspe line will be 
invested as expected.

Is a date for the return of 
trains to Gaspe set? “It offi
cially remains 2022 but as long 
as the studies are not com
pleted, it is a tentative date. 
They (Transport Quebec offi
cials) don’t want to say too 
much. We sometimes hear that 
the service could be restored 
by the end of 2021 but 1 am 
cautious with that,’1 says Mr. 
Cote.

“One of the problems that 
marked the past years is that 
the MTQ (Quebec’s Ministry 
of Transport) had no railw ay 
engineer, someone with a thor
ough knowledge of infrastruc
tures. M any (govern m ent) 
people were saying whatever 
they want because the level of 
knowledge was very low at 
that department. Now that they 
have hired some engineers, 
things are going in the right di
rection,” he comments.

As president of the ReGIM, 
Daniel Cote approached. Trans
port Quebec’s management in 
order to ask them if it is possi
ble to accelerate the annual 
confirmation of the commuter 
service’s regular funding.

“It takes between 12 and 18 
months before getting confir
mation. We always get the 
funding but it is so compli
cated. The accountability re
ports are also very complicated 
to fill,” he points out, confident 
that his message was heard.

ReGIM had a good year, 
with an increase in ridership 
from 113,0(X) to 116,000 users 
between 2017 and. 2018. That 
number is including adapted, 
transport for handicapped peo
ple.

“Our regular annual grant 
amounts to $600,000. The gas 
tax reimbursement brings in 
between $1.1 million and $1.4 
million yearly and the rest 
comes from the ticket sales, for 
a total budget of $3 million,” 
says Mr. Cote.

The property transfer of the 
port of Gaspe from the federal 
to the Quebec government will 
require some patience, says the 
mayor of Gaspe, after ex
changes with Transport Que
bec officials.

“It is up to the federal gov
ernment to move. To put it 
short, it is not progressing fast. 
1 wanted to make sure that the 
Quebec government has not 
changed its mind regarding the 
acceptance of the port's prop
erty. We also wanted to make 
sure that if a stake is not clear 
in Quebec City, they can al
ways call us to get information. 
We told them that the access 
road to the port and the under
ground pipes all belong to the 
federal government/1 explains 
Daniel Cote.

In wiiat kind of state is the 
port? “We know nothing about 
it. The port was rebuilt 34 or 35 
years ago. It is well-protected, 
from the storms. It looks in 
fine shape but it requires an as
sessment. Ottawra has never 
been able to tell us anything 
about its state. We don’t know 
either how things will proceed 
if repairs are necessary. Will 
Ottawa do the work and then 
transfer the property or will 'Ot
tawa transfer the property to 
the Quebec government with a 
sum of money for the repairs, 
which will then be carried out 
at the provincial level? 1 could 
bet on the second option,” 
concludes Mr. Cote.




